
My fellow Field Archers,  

First off, I would like to thank everyone that helped with State Parks Outdoor Extreme and the 

City of Cheyenne’s Super Day this past month.  We get the opportunity to introduce archery to 

kids (and some mom’s and dad’s) at events like this and the line to shoot is always long.  The 

looks on the kids’ faces when they hit a target is priceless and worth every ounce of sweat and 

sunburn.  I encourage all of you to get involved with the club at events like these.  It’s only a few 

hours of your time and it is well worth the effort. 

Our big Bowhunters Weekend is only a few weeks away, Aug 3rd and 4th to be exact, and we are 

gearing up to have a great shoot.  Setup for this shoot is on Aug 2nd, and we are looking for help 

in setting up.  If you are interested, please give me a call and I can give you all the details.  The 

Laramie club has their shoot on July 21st and 22nd.  If you have never shot this, please try to go 

out and support our brothers and sisters from Laramie.  The shoot is held on Happy Jack Rd, 

about 5 miles past Curt Gowdy on the north side of the road, just look for the sign on the fence 

(they usually have a sign up).   

I hope everyone drew the tags they wanted, I have eight tags to fill this fall and I can’t wait to get 

going.  Only 35 days till I am sitting in a blind waiting on that 80 inch antelope and only 52 days 

till I’m chasing big bull elk.  If you want to get some good practice, come out to some 3d shoots 

with us, it will get you ready, you will have some fun and the best thing is, you get to “kill” crit-

ters and there ain’t no packing out meat. 

As always, any concerns or great ideas for or about the club, please feel free to call me anytime, 

307-631-6507.  Thanks for letting me be a part of this great archery club.   Dan 

There were 6 members that helped with the Extreme Outdoor Shoot—thanks to all of 

you. Super Day was a huge success—thanks to Randy Burtis, Neal & Stephanie Perkins, 

Butch Rupert, David Hayes, Joe and Chris McRady, Ashley Kuklinski, Adam Thomas, 

Eric Lanich, Mac Wilson, Chad Whaley; Kenny Martens; Jim and Anna Seekins and 

Dan Conrad. The Seekins also had a morning shoot at the range with a couple from 

England. It was a surprise set up by the wife. They really liked the range and donated to 

the club. 

BHW itinerary as of right now: Pre-setup, Sunday July 28th 9am. Set up at Curt 

Gowdy Friday, August 2nd 5:30pm—supper furnished by club. Pre-registration 

Friday night; Saturday registration at 7am; Kids shoot at 3pm, Swinging Meat 

Shoot at 4pm; Monster Shoot at 4:30pm; Clay Pigeon Shoot at 5pm. Sunday shot-

gun start, be at the target at 8am. Park Fees apply, non-residents will be charged 

resident rates. 
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Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes — July 8, 2013 

Opening:  

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:05 pm on July 8, 2013 by Dan Conrad, President at 

the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll, Craig Germond, Anna Seekins,  Mike Lancaster, Jim Mallon, Jeremy 

Cooke, David Hayes. Alternate board member: Mat Rusk, Jim Frauendienst and several members were present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The minutes of the meeting held on April 1st were presented. The April’s treasurer’s report was presented.  Dan Conrad asked if 

anyone had any questions.   A Motion was made by David Hayes to accept the secretary’s and treasurer’s report.  Jeremy Cooke 

seconded it.  The motion carried. 

A.  Old Business. 

           a)  Belt Buckles for BHW will be shipped the 12th of July. 

          

    b)  Curt Gowdy Range is about 90% complete—with a work party going there the 16th at 5:30pm. There will also be a       

     meeting on July 29th at 7pm to finalize everything for BHW. Make sure you are in attendance. 

 

    c)  Have not received any design suggestions for the Bow Hunters Weekend T. We need to have all designs in as soon as  

    possible so a decision can be made and shirts ordered. 

  

   d)  Donations are still needed for Bow Hunters Weekend. 

     

   e)  The Outdoor Adventure Weekend was taken care of thanks to Bob & Mary Jo Day, Al & Mary Tharp, Anna Seekins 

   and David Hayes. 

 

    f) Mike Hoover working on getting the info for new web site. 

 

    g)  There will be a work night on July 23rd at 7pm to put the targets together. 

 

 

B.  New Business. 

 a)  The Club needs to invest in small bows for shoots like Extreme Outdoors, Super Day and Outdoor Adventure. 

 b)   Al Tharp and Randy Burtis asked if they could qualify some Boy Scouts for their archery merit badge. 

 c) David Hayes is going to check on targets and stands purchased by our Board Members but kept by the city.  

Jim Frauendienst gave a report on the Curt Gowdy Range—there needs to be some minor things done before BHW hence, the 

work night on the 16th. The more help we get the sooner we can finish. Please bring hand or chain saws. 

Half & Half won by Jessie Parker. 

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 8:310pm was made by Jeremy Cooke, second made by Chandler Carroll, motion 

carried 

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 
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